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a tree is known by its fruit

Team Points this Week

Friday  27 September 2024

September
Monday 30: Class 4 Swimming  
Monday 30: Kenya story afternoon - Class 2 and 3

October
Tuesday 1: Class 2 and 3 Tennis 
Thursday 3: Friends of ABH meeting
Friday 4: NSPCC - Kindness non-uniform day
Tuesday 8: KS1 Science Show and workshop
                      Year 2 and 6 Fire Service visit
Wednesday 9: Lancaster Uni STEM day - Class 4
Thursday 17: Wheelchair Basketball event
Friday 18: Half Term holidays
Monday 28: Black History Week 

Important Dates

Class 4 Cornet Lessons
Class 4 have kicked off the term with the first of their
cornet lessons. After some of us struggled to get a
sound from our instruments, everyone was soon
having a good go. With plenty of practice at  home
(sorry!) and in class, we should be in for a bit of a
performance by the end of the term. 

Writing: Rudy Khazai
Maths: Lola Turner
Learner: Amelie Eccles  

Writing: Jorgie Bowden
Maths: Frankie Ashworth
Learner: Isla Bellinger Smith

                      

Writing: Millie McGrotty
Maths: Billy Bush
Learner: Connor Hamling
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Learner of the week: 
Being a sharer and a helper

CLASSCLASSCLASS      444

Writing: Rubie Bagguley
Maths: Alfie Robinson
Learner: Nancy Bolton

New Members Needed
Every year, family members
give up their free time to help
organise fund raising events
for school, such as Christmas
Fair, Fun Runs and Easter
Bingo.  Without their work, we
would not have new ipads, the
computer suite or reading
books. New members are
welcomed and the first
meeting is in school on 3rd
October at 6PM. 

Delighted with Good Ofsted report
We are very pleased to announce that OFSTED say  that
Archbishop Hutton’s remains a GOOD SCHOOL. 
We were visited by Ofsted in July, during the last week of
term. The inspectors were very fair and looked in depth at
Maths, Reading and History, SEND and Safeguarding. They
spoke to lots of children across the day about reading,
behaviour, their work and the values we teach. They were
very impressed - 

Pupils are proud to attend this school. They appreciate
how well staff know them and their families. This helps
pupils to feel happy in school
Pupils understand the high expectations that the
school has for their success. They are focused and
keen to do well in lessons. Pupils enthusiastically
describe what they have learned at this school. For
example, they have a secure understanding of why it is
important to respect the differences between people.
Pupils at this school are confident and articulate. They
behave well and treat each other with respect. The
school has high expectations for pupils’ behaviour and
ensures that those who meet them are rewarded for
their efforts
Pupils receive high-quality and ambitious teaching.

We’d also like to thank the parents who completed the
parents survey and gave us such a positive review. 

Please take time to read the full report, which has been
emailed to you all and is on the Ofsted website. 



It is time again for us to celebrate Black History Month. During the
week of the 28th October, children across the school will be learning
all about various aspects of Black History in Britain and across the
world. KS2 will be looking at the Slave Trade, specifically Lancaster’s
links to the this part of History. KS1 will be learning about diversity
and thinking about some famous people and their contribution to
society. 
On Friday November 1st, we will have a celebration afternoon in
school, where parents and family are invited to share the children’s
work. 
Like last year, we are having a competition for the children. They can
choose a famous British person and create a poster, model or  
booklet about them. They could choose a few famous black sports
stars and make some top trumps of they may like to create a scene
celebrating their achievements in a box (like we make in Science
week)
Below is a list of some famous British people of colour, to provide
some inspiration. There are plenty of ideas online too. 
We hope everyone will take part and make this a great week to
remember. 

We are delighted to be supporting Childline
by taking part in the NSPCC Kindness
Challenge this October. By supporting the
Kindness Challenge we’re helping to power
Childline. Childline is there for all young
people online, on the phone, anytime. On
average, a child contacts Childline every 45
seconds.
Our Kindness Challenge
We’ll be spending a week creating more
kindness in our school community by
working through a list of kindness acts. 
Fundraising 
We ask that children bring a donation next
Friday of £1:00 to support the work of
Childline and the NSPCC. In return, they
can wear their own clothes for the day. 
This donation also allows the NSPPC to
provide us with great resources which help
to keep our children safe such as Speak out.
Stay safe. Which we deliver to the children
each year.

NSPCC Kindness Challenge

Breaking Bread Servers

We put a lot of importance on serving and
helping others. The children of Class 3  
have started their service this week,
helping out at the Breaking Bread lunch
for seniors at St Oswald’s. They did a
great job. 


